
  
 

200 Spielman Highway  Burlington, CT 06013-1735  860-673-6789 

Town of Burlington 

Burlington Park and Recreation Commission                                                                                                  
Minutes of November 2, 2016 
 

 Call to Order 
Commissioner Stawarz called meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  
Commissioners also present: Millerick, Van Buren, Martin and Director Tricia Twomey. 
 

 Minutes of October 5, 2016, Meeting 
(Martin/VanBuren. Board approved anonymously.)  
 

 Public Comment 
Nicholas O’Brien, Jacob Paciotti, Benjamin Smith, Cole Banasiewicz, Timothy Sullivan.   

Here to propose a playground for the Johnnycake Mountain Recreation Area facility; for children under the age of sports 
team eligibility. The gentleman presented a researched proposal to support the idea which was accepted by the board for 
consideration by the park’s design committee, now being assembled.  
 

 Financial Report 
Budget on target, 46%.  Have given $62,000 back to town of $75,000 expected.   
 

 Fall / Winter Programming 

 Spooktacular:  very successful, Mills Club and Safe Harbor volunteered. Total attendees 250, largest yet.  

 Burlington Holiday Light Competition judging Dec. 14.  

 Holiday Sing, Dec. 7 

 Ski program registration is low at this time, but expected to reach normal levels. January, each Tuesday.  

 Fields close November 21. Nassahegan to close for July & August 2017 to allow the fields to rest, replenish.  
 

 Johnnycake Property Discussion 

 Board selected 9 of 18 candidates for the Design Committee.  Interviews tentatively set for Nov. 28, 29.  

 Landscape architect bids are opening on 11/3/16, target date of hire is this year.  
 

 Any Other Business 
No other business  
 

 Adjourn 
At 8:14 pm, a motion was made and accepted to adjourn (Millerick/Van Buren.) 

 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
Susan G. Millerick  


